
Parkview School District 
106 W. Church Street – P.O. Box 250 

Orfordville, WI 53576 
                 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION  

 

CLASSIFIED NEGOTIATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING 

 

PARKVIEW JR./SR. HIGH SCHOOL – LITTLE THEATER 

 

THURSDAY, MAY 30, 2013 
 

4:30 p.m. 

 
Present: Bill Wingerson, Elizabeth Brockwell, Nate Valley 

Others Present: Steve Lutzke, Ben Irwin, Elicia Cormican, Terri Terrill, Nancy Carlson 

 

1.0 MEETING CALLED TO ORDER – Meeting called to order at 5:49 p.m. 

 

2.0 APPROVE MINUTES FROM MAY 7, 2013 MEETING – Motion made by Elizabeth 

Brockwell, second by Nate Valley to approve minutes from May 7, 2013 meeting. 

Motion carried 3-0. 

 

3.0 DISCUSS CLASSIFIED BARGAINING PROPOSALS – Mr. Lutzke began by restating 

the offer made by the Classified Negotiations Committee on May 7, 2013 to classified 

staff of a .25 cent hourly increase for all classified staff. Mrs. Cormican expressed a 

concern about a lot of classified staff worried about their hours being reduced to 28 per 

week. Mr. Lutzke stated that administration is working on a schedule that will work for 

the District and still avoid penalties from the Federal government. Mrs. Cormican also 

asked about the progress of pay for administration and Mr. Lutzke stated that the Board 

has final determination on that and administration usually presents them with something 

equal to what the teachers get.  

 

Mr. Lutzke stated that if the budget news did not get any worse than the current situation 

he was going to recommend to the Board a minimum of .05 cents per hour supplemental 

pay increase per employee in addition to the .25 cent per hour offer presented in 

negotiations at the August board meeting. 

 

4.0 SET DATE AND TIME FOR NEXT CERTIFIED MEETING – The Committee 

determined another meeting was not necessary.  

Mrs. Cormican stated that members of AFSCME voted to approve the Classified 

Negotiations Committee offer of a .25 cent hourly increase for all classified staff.  

 

 

5.0 ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 


